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Hello teachers and students.

I'™ Alice, Tasper and i—reddlie’s mummy.

I joined the PTA as I wanted to be more

involved in our boys’ eclucation and contribute

to the community.

Roth our boys adore Our Lacy of Lourdes

kincdlergarten. They are making lovely friencls

and appear to be thriving. The teachers are so kind and we feel
very blessecl they get to experience this environment and learn
Cantonese and mandarin along the way.

We would like to thank the Principal and teachers for creating a
safe, caring and creative environment for our boys.

Wish everyone a very happy Xmas and new year.

Rest,

Alice
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Hello, everyone. My name is Loreta A . dela [Paz and my son’s name is [Ray dela
Paz Villar. I am from the [Philippines and I am the PTA Licison OfFficer. [Right

now were living on Lamma Island and have been living here for 773 years.

Both

of my sons [Roy and [Ray studlied in this kindergarten because I have seen the
good qudlity of teaching here. Aliso, the principal, teachers and the other staff
are good and kind hearted. They are so nice and have a lot of patience when it
come to our children. I can see that they show TLC Tender (Love and Care) to

our children and every one of us is consiclerecl a special
member of this extra ordinary family.

T o the principal, head teacher, teachers and staff of
this kinclergarten thank you so much for all your
efforts in teaching our children and making their
future brighter.

Miss Loreta A\ . clela IPaz
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Financial Report from (st September 202 to 3lst August 2022
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School-based Parent Education [Programimes and [Parent-child Activity

Education RBureau will provide Scheme-KGs with a one-off [Parent Ecducation Grant to promote
parent eclucation and enhance the health of children. Also, it provides a positive message for parents
to help schools kick start structured school-based parent ecducation programmes. We have held the
Following activities:
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"Let's Learn Chinese Together" Parent Workshop

In order to help non-Chinese speaking parents to learn Chinese, our school held
the "Let's Learn Chinese Together" Parent Workshop. The purpose of the
workshop is non-Chinese speaking parents with opportunities to learn, speak
and understand Chinese. Also, the workshop helps children to use Chinese to
communicate with their peers and integrate into school life.
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Parent-child Fun Day: Get to the Checkpoint!

The social worker of the kindergarten organized “Parent-child checkpoint
fun day” for the children and parents. The activity was held on 15th
October 2022 (Saturday). It can help children to know more about Lamma
Island and to enhance parent-child relationships at the same time. Besides
that, it can Build and maintain a good parent-school relationship.






